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BRONZE DUKE OF EDINBURGH PRACTICE EXPEDITION  

Last weekend saw 60 of our Year 10 students attend their 
practice expedition at Lambourne End.  On Saturday they trained 
in camp craft skills, cooking and navigation before undertaking 
route planning for the next day.  After camping in torrential rain, 
low temperatures and howling winds, they undertook a long walk 
with full packs on Sunday.  Full credit goes to all 60 students who 
completed the weekend with smiles and barely a blister reported!  

Many thanks to the staff at Lambourne End for organising and 
executing such a successful weekend. 

We look forward to taking this exceptional group on their assessed expedition next month. 

Miss Duncan 
DofE Coordinator 



 

Dear Parents/Carers 

School Lockdown Drills:  Mid-Essex Schools 

I am writing to inform you that the headteachers of the secondary schools in Mid 
Essex have agreed to hold ólockdown drillsô in their schools. 

You will appreciate that schools have well-rehearsed evacuation procedures to be used in a fire 
or other incident within the building eg gas leak.  Schools across the country have identified the 
need to consider other potential risks to school security which require a different approach, 
ie.when the potential risk might be increased by evacuating students rather than keeping or 
bringing them inside. 

In Mid-Essex, through our headteachersô local and county-wide network, we have sought 
external advice, had presentations by the police and have discussed procedures at length.  Each 
school site is very different and so individual schools will have devised a procedure which best 
suits their site, number of students, communication within the school and other relevant factors. 

The headteachers in Mid-Essex have agreed that we will all conduct training with staff and 
students prior to organising a practice drill. In Sandonôs case the students have received a 
briefing on the process in recent assemblies.  A well-rehearsed drill ensures procedures are 
familiar but also minimises anxiety. 

An important part of the drill is about communication.  Should a genuine lockdown incident take 
place, every attempt will be made to maintain internal communication with members of staff. The 
school would, of course, be in communication with emergency services.  Students will be 
instructed not to try to communicate with parents or use social media during a lockdown.  This 
would have the potentially damaging impact of clogging phone lines and alarming parents 
unnecessarily.  We would, therefore, appreciate you reinforcing this message with your children 
when discussing the lockdown drill at home. 

We all hope, of course, that there will never be the need to initiate the lockdown procedure in any 
of our schools. 

Yours sincerely 

A Weaver 
Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

COVER ADMINISTRATOR VACANCY 

LGS BAND 3 (to mid point) Ã15,864 - Ã17,452 actual, pay award pending 

37 hours per week x 39 weeks 

 

An enthusiastic and adaptable Cover Administrator is required from April.   The post holder will 
be responsible for organising and administering the daily ócoverô arrangements for staff not 
available for their normal teaching commitment, engaging supply teachers, monitoring the 
charges associated with all cover arrangements, maintaining absence information and other 
tasks associated with these arrangements.  

We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children.  Appointments will be 
subject to references and enhanced DBS checks. 

Closing date: 29 March 2019 

Further information is available from our website:  www.sandon.essex.sch.uk or from  
Mrs Hampton on 01245 473611 or email: jhm@sandon.essex.sch.uk at the school.  

http://www.sandon.essex.sch.uk
mailto:jhm@sandon.essex.sch.uk


 

BBC YOUNG REPORTER DAY 

On Wednesday, 6 March, the students in English class 9.1 took part in the BBC's Young 
Reporter Day. From this we prepared a news programme which is now available on the following 
link: https://www.sandon.essex.sch.uk/node/915   

Throughout the day we learnt a whole host of new skills such as the different effects you could 
use to improve your video and learning what is needed to produce a national news programme. 
The day helped us experience new things in class that we would not normally have access to 
and we had the whole day to create our programme, teaching us vital teamwork and 
independence. Stories included school issues, lightly grilling Mr Weaver about his ideas for The 
Sandon School, road safety, linking this story to the accident involving one of our students, and 
the international story about Shamima Begum's baby.  

Please take the time to watch our adventures into 
journalism. 

Gracie Skidmore, Year 9 

https://www.sandon.essex.sch.uk/node/915


 

 



 

GUIDANCE FOR MOBILE PHONE USE AT THE SANDON SCHOOL TO AID CHILD SAFETY 
AND WELLBEING 
 

Scope: Encompassing all aspects of a studentôs online presence and effect on peer groups 
inside and outside of school.  
 

Introduction: 

 
The Sandon School embraces technology and appreciates that the mobile phone is a piece of 
equipment that students are no longer able to be without in the 21

st
 century. 

Students are allowed to bring phones in to school. However, please note that: 

¶ Students are only to make use of their phones during lunch and break times. Mobile phones 
are strictly prohibited during lessons unless specific educational reasons require their use 
as prescribed by the classroom teacher 

¶ In the event of an emergency where you need to contact your child, please contact the 
school in the first instance so the message can be relayed through the proper channels 

¶ If you wish to contact your child during the school day please call 01245 473611 

Use of mobile phones and their impact on wellbeing and mental health: 

It is very common for your child to have a wide range of contacts on their phones. Within your 
childôs time at school it is highly likely that the friendship groups that he/she resides in will 
change many times. This leads to the common problem that students will still be able to send 
and receive messages with other students that, under normal circumstances, they would no 
longer be friends with. We see a very distinct change in individual behaviour when children do 
not have to have face to face communication with each other. Coupled with the fact that large 
numbers of students are not going to remain friends with each other, there is plenty of scope for 
social problems to develop.  

We would advise that your child should be responsible for: 

¶ Not using their phones in lesson time 

¶ Keeping their pin codes secret from others 

¶ Not allowing others to use their phones on their behalf 

¶ Deleting/blocking phone numbers of anyone other than genuine current friends/family 

¶ Regularly reviewing their privacy settings as routine updates can alter some settings 

¶ Being careful about the types of images/videos they take of themselves and others 

¶ Being aware of the legal implications to the bill payer of the phone if they possess/distribute 
inappropriate content of any kind on their phone. 

It is the schoolôs expectation that parents/carers should be responsible for: 

¶ Regulating the amount of time your child spends on their phone outside of school 

¶ Being aware of the online activities your child partakes in 

¶ Intervening to terminate phone usage if you suspect your child is involved in activity that 
causes them unnecessary stress while using said phone. A good analogy would be that if 
you saw your child having a heated argument out in the street with their peers, you would 
bring them inside the house 

¶ Protecting your child against any online activity that could cause psychological or social 
harm to them. This would include viewing/sending unsuitable images and/or messages 

(Continued) 



 

GUIDANCE FOR MOBILE PHONE USE AT SCHOOL (Continued) 

If things go wrong: 

In a world where it is becoming increasingly difficult to stay one step ahead of our children from a 
communications technology stand point, we wanted to provide you with a few guidance notes 
about the modern use of phones. 

We have received a large number of complaints from students relating to abusive/inappropriate 
messages being sent to them from other students. Unfortunately, we are finding more 
instances of those who are being "framed" or falsely accused of sending messages. Sadly, it is a 
relatively simple process to falsify messages to make it appear that it has come from someone 
even though in truth it has not.  

In the event of receiving abusive messages during school hours please note the 
following: 

¶ The child should block/delete the contact from making any new comments 

¶ The parent and/or the school can make a referral to the appropriate authorities. These can 
include the service provider, social media platform or the police 

¶ Screen shots of messages and contacts are insufficient as evidence against another 
student(s) because it is not difficult for students to falsify messages and screen shot them in 
such a way that they can appear to come from anyone they want 

¶ The specific details of the calls and or messages cannot be taken from mere images of the 
event 

¶ Only the original phone records kept by the phoneôs memory with verifiable details will be 
taken seriously 

¶ If the student making the complaint has erased their own phone records prior to their 
complaint, then their grievance will be deemed suspicious 

¶ Messages sent from third party applications can also be falsified and as such cannot be 
used to refer cases of abuse 

¶ The only agency who can verify phone records is the police. They are also able to retrieve 
deleted phone records 

In the event of receiving abusive messages outside school hours please note the 
following: 

¶ Report the abuse to the service provider and/or social media platform and/or the police 

¶ The school is not able to investigate but can support parental complaints to the police 

¶ Please make the school aware of any social grievances that could impact your childôs 
education. 

 

ESSEX CHILD AND FAMILY WELLBEING SERVICE PUBLIC HEALTH CAMPAIGN 

Bulletin Issue 4: Stress Awareness 

Every month Essex Child and Family Wellbeing Service promote and support specific local, 
national and international campaigns by providing information and resources to schools, 
communities and organisations that can improve health and wellbeing for all. The campaigns are 
interactive with real-life practical learning examples, including web links to resources.  The 
bulletin can be accessed at: 

https://schools.essex.gov.uk/info/News/Documents/2019-M04-04%20Campaign%20Bulletin%20
-%20Stress%20Awareness%20(002).pdf  

https://schools.essex.gov.uk/info/News/Documents/2019-M04-04%20Campaign%20Bulletin%20-%20Stress%20Awareness%20(002).pdf
https://schools.essex.gov.uk/info/News/Documents/2019-M04-04%20Campaign%20Bulletin%20-%20Stress%20Awareness%20(002).pdf


 

 



 


